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Let’s tell 

them 

together! 

OK! 

Don’t forget the 
Executive 

Board Meeting, 
January 15th 
at 9:30am! 



Articles and Pictures for Publication  
Are due a week before the 1st of each month.  As 

soon as your last event is over you need to start 

working on your article. 

The sooner the better.   

The Rider’s Roundup 

Official Publication of the 

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF SHERIFF POSSES 

AND RIDING CLUBS 

 Published and printed monthly.  Send Correspondence 

to: 

AASPRC 

P.O. Box 423, Kempner, TX 76539 

Visit www.aasprc.net for location 

Yearly Advertising Rates 

     Any business or organization wanting to 

advertise in the Riders Round Up can email to: 

stephania1711@gmail.com  or mail to 6036 Navajo 

Rd, San Angelo, TX, 76901 and send your payment 

to the Kempner address. 

Full Page - $400.00 

½ Page - $250.00 

¼ Page - $125.00 

2 ½ X 7 ½ - $75.00 

Business Card - $40.00 

Ads will run for 1 full year. 

Classified Ads 

.10 each word, add a picture for $1.  No ad will 

run until payment is confirmed.  

Notice:  The purpose of the Riders Round Up is to be an 

information tool for Clubs within the Association.  

Keeping every member up to date with functions and 

members success stories.  The Officers of this Association 

wish to promote a happy, healthy, family oriented 

newsletter. 

New Email Address for the 

Rider’s Roundup Articles: 

aasprc@lubbocksaddleclub.org 

Rider’s Roundup is online: 

www.aasprc.net 

Reminder: Printed copies are mailed only to those 

that truly need them.  Please contact the Riders 

Round Up Chair LaDonna or Secretary Peggy to 

have your name removed from the mail out if you 

are able to receive by email or view on our 

website. 

 
 
 

 

Hello from Lubbock, Texas! Thank you all 
for welcoming me into this position! I really 

appreciate all of you that have had your 
articles to me in a very timely manner! 

 
I will do my very best to have each issue 
of the Rider’s Roundup emailed and mailed 

out as close to the beginning of each 
month as possible. Remember, this will only 

be possible if I receive your articles on 
time! If your club has elected new officers 
for 2012 and has set its dates for the year, 
please shoot me an email so I can get the 

information added to the RRU! 
 

I hope everyone has had a great Christmas 
and is looking forward to an AWESOME 

New Year! Next on my agenda is to attend 
the Fort Worth Stock Show Parade on the 
14th and then the Executive Board Meeting 

on the 15th of January.   
 

Please forward your articles to me at: 
aasprc@lubbocksaddleclub.org no later 

than the Monday prior to the 1st weekend 
of each month! Let me know if you have 

any questions or comments! 
 

Thanks Y’all!  LaDonna Mild, 
RRU Chair 
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Al and Opal Taylor 
supporting the AASP&RC 

since 1971 

Remember that your memberships were 
due January 1st. They are considered late 
after March 31st and a $25.00 late fee will 
be assessed for those received after that 

date. You can use the revised form included 
in this issue to send them in and you may 
always pay using PayPal on the website! 

Do you have photos 
from the Fort Worth 
Stock Show Parade & 
Grand Entry that you 
would like to share?  

 
If so, please email 

them to  
LaDonna Mild  

at 
aasprc@lubbocksaddleclub.org 
so she can add a slide 
show to the website! 

mailto:aasprc@lubbocksaddleclub.org




I want to wish each and every one of you the 

HAPPIEST of New Year's EVER!!! Hopefully 

this year will be a very Happy New Year for 

the AASP&RC as well as prosperous with 

membership, fellowship and finances.   

 

We will be having Executive Board on 

January 15th at 9:30 after we have been to the 

ever FUN--all horse, cowboy parade in Ft. 

Worth on January 14th.   

 

Our Officers have been more than supportive 

of us and we are ready to get this year 

started.  I have been on a personal mission to 

get all the Chairs filled prior to Executive 

Board and I NEVER realized what a feat that 

would be.....haha!  I do believe though, that 

the mission is about complete!  Yippeee!!!  I 

want to THANK the returning Chairpersons 

for their continued support of the Association 

and WELCOME some new Chairpersons for 

their volunteering to step in and up with their 

talents to share with us.   

 

Don't have a whole lot to report as yet, the 

meters were turned off in October after 

KD's wedding (Congratulations to the 

Cowan's, and hoping they are still enjoying a 

Honeymoon!), to be reinstalled in April, had 

to replace another lock that had been 

damaged on the front gate rendering it 

useless and the grounds were winterized long 

before we had any cold weather.  Thanks to 

you Don for taking care of all that!  

 

Please remember, with the water off (except 

for at the Office) and bathrooms winterized, 

we need to NOT use the bathrooms down by 

the arenas until winter is over.  If at any 

time, anyone has any questions or concerns, 

please give myself, Charmie, Peggy or their 

Region VP a buzz and we will be most happy 

to take care of you!  

  

May Your Arena ALWAYS Be TOO SMALL 

To Hold ALL Your FRIENDS! 

Renee Guthrie 

Hey Y’all! 



Hello all and HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!  
 
I hope you all had a great holiday and revved 
up and ready for the coming year.   
 
We had a wonderful ski trip over the holidays 
with the Waggoner family. Sooo much fun! 
The snow was awesome and the weather was 
perfect.  
 
Back to the grind now, work, ride, ballgames, 
rodeos etc... then the playdays just around the 
corner. Whewwwww! 
 
See you all down the road!  
Charmie Sanders Exec. Vice 



ALLEN’S TEXACO & EXPRESS LUBE 
“Since 1954” – Oldest Business in Bowie 

Dick * Snake * Lee 

403 W. Wise Street 

Bowie, TX 76230 

940-872-8101 

•Full Service 

•Road Side Service 

•Tire Repair 

•State Inspection 

•Oil & Filter Change 

6:30 A.M. – 5:30 P.M. 

 Monday-Saturday  

Station open every day 

Lifetime Member of the AASP&RC 

The Cowboy’s Last Ride Cemetery – A place 

of peace in the Texas countryside. 

COWBOY’S LAST RIDE CEMETERY 

  COWS-HEIFERS & STEERS 

              FOR SALE 

QUARTER HORSES FOR SALE 

       BULLS FOR SALE 

 
Dick Allen 

C & A Longhorn Cattle 

403 W. Wise Street 

Bowie, TX 76230-5017 

940-872-8101 

The Cowboy’s Last Ride Cemetery is a family 

cemetery off FM 174.  It was developed in 

order to assist those in need of a final resting 

place.  It is open to the public with no cost for 

burial plots.  Dick Allen for more information. 





As the year has come to an end I hope everyone has 

taken the time to reflect upon the past year and get 

ready for the new one. On December 3 Brushy Creek 

Saddle Club held our annual awards banquet at the 

Commons at Rowe Lane in Pflugerville. Wonderful 

food was brought by all for the potluck dinner and 

many laughs were shared. It’s not all about winning 

but that is what keeps the competitive drive going, our 

overall places for the past year are: 

 

Asst. Super Peewee                         Super Peewee 

Christina Graves          1st  Avery Nisely  1st   

Cooper Mattice            2nd            Noah Rushton  2nd  

Peewee Girls                                   Peewee Boys 

Lexie Russell   1st  Brandon Elliott   1st 

Emma Nisely 2nd Colby Metzler    2nd  

Kaycee Killingsworth   3rd                 Jr. Boys 

Alexis Dieckman 4th  Kyle Green  1st 

Caytlon MCLaughlin   5th  Ty Graves  2nd  

Caitlynne Graves  6th  Int. Women  

Jr. Girls   Jade Gorgas      1st 

  

Lora Prather                 1st   Jacey Roberts    2nd  

Tana Friar                   2nd            Kristin Garza  3rd 

Makenzie Lincoln   3rd      Sr. Women 

Tiffani Elliott  4th  Aimee Williams   1st  

Super Sr. Women  Robin Green        2nd  

Kimberely Elliott 1st  Crystal Mattice   3rd  

Lynne Bringmann 2nd  Super Sr. Men 

           Jerry Miller  1st 

Saddle Winners  Sarge Mainville  2nd  

Peewee Girls  Reagan Roberts 

Jr. Girls Ava Antolik 

Sr. Women Jodie Walker 

 

We will have our first monthly meeting Tuesday, 

January 10 at Duke’s BBQ in Georgetown and hope to 

see everyone there. As playdays are right around the 

corner, I’m sure I’m not the only one with a lazy horse 

in the pasture that I know is just dying to get back in 

the arena! With that being said, Brushy Creek will be 

having a practice night on Friday, 

January 27 as a fundraiser to help 

get the year started. This will be 

held at the show barn in 

Georgetown and will be open to the 

public. Our first playday of the 

year will be February 4th, which 

will be a FREE fun playday to help 

increase membership. Everyone is 

more than welcome so put your 

horses in your trailer and come see 

us! It is sure to be a great time with 

all the new officers and royalty. 

2012 Officers  & Royalty:  

Sweethearts & Duchess 

·  Wrangler- Noah Rushton  

·  Mascot- Samantha Andrews 

·  Jr. Sweetheart- Reagan Roberts 

·  Sr. Sweetheart- Lora Prather 

·  District 8 Duchess- Jacey Roberts 

Officers: 

·  President- Sally Goetz 

·  Vice President- Anthony Lincoln 

·  Treasurer- Lisa Roberts 

·  Secretary- Ronnie Simek  

Chairpersons: 

·  Playday- Kenneth Green 

·  Sweethearts- Nina Prather & 

 Addie Renfro 

·  Awards- Jodie Walker 

·  Fundraising- Brandon Roberts 

·  Delegates- Randy Goetz & 

 Brandon Roberts 

·  Reporter- Jacey Roberts 

Until next time stay safe and stay 

warm, 

            Jacey Roberts 





 

When your horse follows you 

without being asked,  

when he rubs his head on yours, 

and when you look at him and 

feel a tingle down your spine, 

you know you are loved.   

 

Do you love him back?  



Welcome back from Christmas break! Hope everyone had a 

wonderful Christmas, I know ours was I think we are going to 

need a bigger house though for all the kids toys.  What a 

wonderful time of year, from the family time to the celebration of 

our Saviors birth. It seems like the season comes faster than 

expected and the end even faster.  Now that we are getting back 

into the normal routine,  whatever that is, I just wanted to 

remind everyone of our first benefit playday coming up on Jan. 

7th.  We will start this one at 1pm just to make sure it is 

warm enough for it. It is by donation only the funds are going to 

tractor repairs, we got it fixed for the most part but need to 

replace the funds from our accounts. So just come out and enjoy 

some family time and if you can throw in a few bucks.   

  

One more thing to mark on your calendars, I forgot to mention 

this event on our calendar, but we have a trail ride scheduled the 

last weekend in March.  I do know that this is for an amazing 

cause,  KD is putting this together for the "Fly Without Wings" 

organization. There will be more about this next month,  just 

wanted to give a heads up so we could all mark it down to keep 

that weekend open.  

  

Hope all of you have a great New Year,  we look forward to 

seeing you in a few weeks!   

  

Pleasant Grove Cowboy Church and Riding Club 
  

"Whatever you ask in prayer, you will receive, if you 

have faith."  Matt 21:22   

 

Randi Cox 

PGCCRC Publications 

surrender1009@aol.com 

 

All Playdays, unless noted, start at 10am with 
9am signup 
  
January 7th:  Noon sign up, Ride at 1 

 Free optional Playday, funds go 
 to tractor repair 

February 4th:  Normal time,  
 Benefit Tractor Payday, All 8 
 events run (can use to qualify for 
 finals) 

March 3rd:  This Playday will also coincide 
 with Region 3 fundraiser 
April 14th 
May 5th 
June 2nd 
July 7th  
August 4th 
September 15th 
October 6th  

• All age groups 
•Daily awards to Super Pee Wee's - Junior's 
•Full concession stand, 
•Cake Walk, 
•Silent Auction. 

 December 1st: Awards Banquet 

mailto:surrender1009@aol.com


President: Renee Guthrie 

 1215 CR 9, Clovis, NM 88101   

 (575) 762-1113-H, (806) 535-7462-C  krwg1224@live.com 

 

Exec. VP:    Charmie Sanders 

 PO Box 503, Bowie, TX 76230 

 (940) 366-2812    charmie.sanders@bowieisd.net 

 

Secretary: Peggy Franklin 

 3115 Boys Ranch Road 

 Kempner, TX 76539                    pfranklin53@aol.com 

 

Region I VP: Ronnie Elrod 

 2131 S. Loop 289 

 Lubbock, TX 79423 

 (806) 777-7026        ronnieelrod@suddenlink.net 

 

Region II VP:   Wayne Moody 

 

Region III VP:  Ronnie Maxwell 

 20105 Willow Glade Circle 

 Pilot Point, TX 76258 

 (972) 571-0287  

 

Region V VP:   Summer Savage 

 4061 Meadow Vista Circle 

 Celina, TX 75009 

  (214) 334-2362     summerdiane321@yahoo.com 

 

Region VI VP:  Buster Jones 

 10583 Wheatland 

 San Angelo, TX 76901 

 (325) 277-7616-H, (325) 450-7341-C            jones.buster@yahoo.com 

 

Region VII VP: Sarge Mainville 

 1307 Virginia Avenue 

 Copperas Cove, TX 76522                        elfriede9@aol.com 
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mailto:jones.buster@yahoo.com
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Audit:  Diane Johnson   

Awards:  Lisa Herrington 

Barns:  Gene Montgomery 

Concession:  Kathy Whatley  

Convention:  Suzanne Wilson   

Credentials:  Donna Willis  

Grounds:  Don McEwen  

Nominating:  U.B. Herrington 

Parade:  Jackie Skinner 

Playday:  To Be Announced 

Princess Program:  Annette Waggoner  

Promotions:  Eric Savage 

Riders Roundup:  LaDonna Mild  

Rules:  Michael Wheeler 

Rule Book:  To Be Announced 

Scholarship:  Connie Ivins 

Scrapbook:   Lori Brock 

Special Events:  To Be Determined, if needed 

Spring Roundup:  Wes Moody 

Youth:   Brittney Jones  



January 2012 

7th – Lewisville Saddle Club Winter Series – 10am 

7th - PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 12pm, rides @ 1pm - CANCELLED 

7th – West Texas Raiders Playday – BO @ 12pm, rides @ 1PM 

14th – Fort Worth Stock Show Parade & Grand Entry 

14th – Lewisville Saddle Club Winter Series – 10am 

15th – Executive Board meeting – Bowie, TX at the Grounds @ 9:30am 

February 2012 

4th – PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 9am, rides @ 10am 

 

March 2012 

3rd - PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 9am, rides @ 10am 

 

April 2012 

14th – PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 9am, rides @ 10am 

 

May 2012 

5th – PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 9am, rides @ 10am 

 

June 2012 

2nd – PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 9am, rides @ 10am 

 

July 2012 

7th – PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 9am, rides @10am 

August 2012 

4th – PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 9am, rides @ 10am 

 

September 2012 

15th - PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 9am, rides @ 10am 

October 2012 

6th – PGCCRC Playday – BO @ 9am, rides @ 10am 



AMERICAN ASSOCIATION 

OF SHERIFF POSSIS AND 

RIDING CLUBS 

P.O. Box 423 

Kempner, Texas 76539 

 

 

 

 

 

Horsemanship, Sportsmanship, 

Citizenship 

www.aasprc.net 


